
Dan Foulk
Bakersfield, California
My wife Shelby and I bought our first Model A 14 years
ago. Since then, we have toured extensively, having put
many miles on “Hank”. I have had several positions
with our local club, including president for two years.
Currently, I am the newsletter editor and chairman of

the 2012 CCRG Jamboree. My life’s work was in Information
Technology Consulting. I have operated my entire business life with hon-
esty, integrity, and dedication to the job. With my mix of business ethics,
and a strong interest in Model A’ing, I feel I would be an excellent addi-
tion to the MAFCA board.

VaughnCille Weidner
Yukon, Oklahoma
I had the honor of serving on the MAFCA Board of
Directors for four years from 2002 thru 2005, as
Advertising Director one year and Secretary for three
years.  My many years of business experience gave me
the knowledge to assist the Board in business and
records keeping and contributed to the many important

decisions that were made at each meeting.  I have been an member of the
Sooner Model A Club in Oklahoma City, OK since 1991 and have served
many offices on their Board.  I would consider it an honor to be elected
to serve on the MAFCA Board again in 2011-2012.

Garth Shreading
Sour Lake, Texas
For the past two years it has been my pleasure to serve
MAFCA as Chapter Coordinator and President, during
which I continue to expand my belief that the local
chapter is the heart and soul of MAFCA. Having served
my chapters as president, vice president, treasurer,
newsletter editor and tour chairman as well as chair of

the 2005 CCRG Jamboree and on the 2008 Gulf Coast Steering
Committee only strengthens this belief. Believing MAFCA’s foundations
resides in the local chapters and youth programs, my focus will be
strengthening both. I would appreciate the opportunity to continue serv-
ing you.

Doug Linden
Southborough, Massachusetts
Doug joined MAFCA in 1971 and has enjoyed the
Model A hobby ever since. He is active in the
Minuteman Chapter, has held all officer positions and is
on the Board of Directors and serves as newsletter edi-
tor. Doug enjoys attending MAFCA National Meets. He
served as Co-Chairman of the 1988 MAFCA National

Meet and Co-Chair of the 2001 New England Model A Meet. Doug
retired from an international equipment manufacture and held manage-
ment positions within engineering, research and marketing. Doug is a
firm believer of giving back to the hobby and looks forward to serving
on the MAFCA Board.

Mark Schwing
Yorba Linda, California
U.S. Naval Academy graduate. Retired Navy
Commander. Currently restoring 1931 S/W Town
Sedan and Deluxe Roadster. He regularly attends
National Meets and participated as a fine point judge
during the last two years. In fourth year as president of

the Orange County Chapter. Chaired the OCMAFC annual Pancake
Breakfast for the past five years, the largest annual Model A gathering in
southern California. Named OCMAFC member of the year for 2010.
Vice President Model A Youth Restoration Award.  Fourteen year Yorba
Linda city council member including three years as Mayor. Forty-one
year small business owner. Vice President of the Hobby Manufacturers
Association.

Dick Przywitowski
Lafayette, Colorado
I have been fortunate to be involved with the Model A
hobby for the past 20 years. Having served on the
MAFCA Board for the past two years I still feel there is
much more to accomplish. My recent involvements in
the planning of the Pony Express 150 MAFCA National
Tour and the Million Mile Challenge have brought me

closer to the membership we serve. Family involvement is the key ele-
ment to success in fostering new and active members. My goal is to cre-
ate more enthusiasm and participation in our great hobby, the Model A.

Thomas M Rut
Stockton, California
My wife Pat and I enjoy the hobby and the people we
have met at NCRG Roundups, local meets and nation-
al conventions. Served as president of the Delta A’s and
am a Senior Car Judge. Acquired strong leadership,
management, organizational, business and professional

skills through extensive experience in private industry, government serv-
ice and volunteerism. As State Bridge Maintenance Engineer managing
a staff of 200 was responsible for inspection and maintenance of all state
highway bridges. Participated on the national level through committees
setting standards and managing research. Was VP of two consulting
firms and operated a successful consulting business.

The Board of Directors is recommending 
the approval of the proposed amendments

to the bylaws in order to comply with 
California Law, correct typographical
errors and provide consistent wording 

as recommended by MAFCA's Lawyer and
f inally to better manage 

the annual election process.

Additional information may
be found on page 12 of the 

May/June issue of The Restorer 
or by visiting

http://www.mafca.com/bylaws.html.

2010 Candidates for Election to the Board of Directors
of the Model A Ford Club of America

Term of Office 2011-2012

Ballots must be postmarked by October 15, 2010 in order to be counted.
Results will be announced at the Annual Membership Meeting 

on December 5, 2010 in Colorado Springs, Colorado.


